

NEWSLETTER

LEADERSHIP TEAM

Mrs N Pidgeon Head Teacher

Mrs M Saleh Deputy Head

Mrs L Jones Assistant Head Teacher

Mrs L Leitch Leading Practitioner for Teaching and Learning

Mrs J Patrick School Business Manager

Implementation Leaders

Mr Bentham Mathematics Implementation Leader

Mrs K Fox Writing Implementation Leader

Mrs S Millar Mental Heath and Wellbeing Implementation Leader

Miss J Seddon Reading Implementation Leader "We, at Welton have a dream that our children will be proud, happy and confident; knowing that they are being nurtured, challenged and encouraged to ignite their own unique spark of genius, so that it catches fire and shines."

New Year, New Hopes

The optimism that 2022 would be different is certainly being tested at the moment. It seems we are not quite ready to say goodbye to some of the disruption of the pandemic. I am not sure if, knowing we are sharing this experience with schools across the East Riding is any comfort but, I have been reassured today by the Pandemic Officer that our situation and our measures are currently mirrored everywhere and in every school.

Community and family

"Family is a life jacket in the stormy sea of life." - J.K. Rowling

The Welton family is pulling together to get through this and despite the challenges right now, we can continue to support and help each other to keep the community safe, well and learning. We do have learning as our absolute priority and we are aware there have needed to be some compromises made to keep the children in school, receiving face to face learning. The staff are proud that they have been able to do this because your children deserve the very best.

Recovery Curriculum

It is a worrying time whether your child is in Foundation or Y6. They have missed out on so many opportunities to learn and thrive over the last two years. It is reassuring to see the children in school, confident, happy and enthusiastic. The teachers are delivering a curriculum that is aimed at ensuring the children are taught the essential skills and knowledge to make sure they are ready for the next stage in their learning, be that, the next year or High School. Where we have identified your child may need additional support to achieve this, we are using targeted interventions to prioritise these essential skills and knowledge. Most of this takes place in the school day but we do have some study support groups for Year 6 after school and some pre-school work taking place too. If you would like to know how you can support your child at home please contact the school office and ask them to arrange a call from the class teacher to talk about this.

Reading

Research has proved that reading for pleasure is the most important factor and indicator of future academic success; securing the best jobs and strong wellbeing. Our current priority is to improve and develop both the teaching of reading as well as the culture of reading in our learning community.

There are many improvements already taking place in school and we are soon to launch a new phonics programme — the Little Wandle Programme https://www.littlewandlelettersandsounds.org.uk. Within this programme there are excellent resources for parents that we will share with you.

Page 2 Spring 2022

Website

We are in the process of updating the curriculum information on the website. If you look under the new curriculum tab in the coming weeks you will find information about what we teach at Welton in each subject, n each year group. This will help you talk to your child about what they are learning at school and enable you to do some extra research if you wish.

The knowledge organisers will be very helpful as they capture all the important knowledge and vocabulary we want the children to remember when we have finished teaching that part of the curriculum. Have a look at the History tab for examples.

We will also be sharing our implementation plans on the website soon, these plans are written by the schools implementation leaders for each subject to show what improvements will be made based on the most recent research of what works.







Upcoming Dates to Note – please note any of the events below could be cancelled or changed at short notice in light of risk assessments.

Monday 31.01.22	Day at the Museum – whole school History day
Tuesday 8.2.22	Year 5 and 6 Bae Roadshow
Tuesday 15.2.22	Year 2 Scooter Training
Friday 18.2.22	Whole School Book Fair
Friday 18.2.22	Break up for Half Term
Monday 28.2.22	Return from Half term
Tuesday 1.3.22	Year 5 Winter Festival of Sport
Thursday 3.3.22	World Book Day –Come dressed as a character from the book fair book
Friday 11.3.22	World Maths Day – Welton Maths Day
Monday 14.3.22	Open classroom—celebration of pupils' work
Tuesday 5.4.22	Year 3 Easter Service - St Helen's
Thursday 7.4.22	Break up for Easter